








Board Meeting Minutes for March 28, 2022 

asked where this is stated in the documents. Mr. Page stated that the information that 
Chase and his department provides clarifies that JCUA is certifying that the design, based 
upon the comments supplied by the developer's Engineer, meets the Health 
Department's guidelines for distribution for potable use and also sewer for the DEQ 
guidelines for collection and treatment. Review for fire protection falls solely upon the 
county. The reason this was brought up is, in trying to be a good partner, JCUA made 
the County aware of possible issues that may not be receiving adequate review. At no 
point is JCUA is certifying needed fire flows can be provided. Mr. Eldridge asked if the 
County is aware of this, not the Planning Department, the Board of Supervisors who 
would ultimately be sued and the Tax Payers pay the litigation. Do they know about this 
process, yes or no? Director Moore asked, what process. Mr. Eldridge stated that JCUA 
does not guarantee that water is going to come out of fire hydrants in subdivisions 
approved by the County and if whether there is enough volume to support a fire fighting 
system. Mr. Page stated that it is up to the County employees to keep the Board informed 
of what they are doing. 

• Mr. Eldridge asked how JCUA could educate the Board of Supervisors? Mr. Page stated
that he thinks the process that JCUA has gone through is perhaps the best way. JCUA
spoke with the County's Engineer to bring this issue to their attention and if they have
an issue in the future, they would be prepared and well versed ahead of it. It is not within
JCUA's purview to oversee this. Being a good partner and being aware that they are not,
in our opinion, adequately vetting all of these installations, JCUA brought it up to them.
Mr. Glisson, in a Planning Commission meeting, when there was not a response to our
initial inquiries, brought it up in an open meeting at which he was given a response that
water is hauled in by truck to that area anyway so it doesn't really matter what the fire
hydrants can do. Nonetheless, JCUA felt that if there is a property loss, especially with
a possible loss of life due to fire and the volunteer fire department is hauling water in
and not utilizing a fire hydrant in front of a structure, in Mr. Page's personal opinion,
that is likely to result in a lawsuit from the homeowner. That is why JCUA brought it to
the County's attention before anything happens.

Board concluded its discussion. This was for information only, there was no action required. 

K. Consider - Brenda Morace - 5504 Center Street - Request for Bill Adjustment, Exhibit "U"
Director Eldridge inquired about the letter sent from Ms. Brenda Morace to the JCUA Board
members requesting a Bill Adjustment. Following questions, comments and discussion,
Director Eldridge made a motion to deny the Request for Bill Adjustment as presented. Director
Mallette seconded the motion. Director Munro asked if there were any other questions or
comments, there were none. Motion carried with a unanimous vote by the Board Members
present.

9. Board Attorney Items
Counsel updated the Board on Attorney matters. No Board action was taken.

10. Director Items
Director Moore inquired about a letter Mr. Page sent the Board regarding information requested 
by the City of Moss Point and Mr. Page reminded Board of Facilities Tour on Tuesday, March 29, 
2022.
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